
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 2020  
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
As you may now be aware, Madeley Academy has set up a Year 6 Transition tab on our website to 
keep you informed and updated on proceedings in the lead up to September. 

You should have already received a letter from the Academy confirming the cancellation of the 
scheduled Transition days and Induction Evening due to Government guidance. Included in that 
letter, you should have found a number of forms that the Academy requires you to return in the 
stamped addressed envelope. If you have not received these forms, or if they have been misplaced, 
copies have been added to the Year 6 Transition Tab for your convenience. 

With the cancellation of the Transition days, we have alternatively been filming an introductory 
video and online virtual tour of the Academy which will go live on the Year 6 Transition Tab in the 
coming weeks. Please continue to check the Academy website for these updates. 

We are also working hard to ensure that all students are placed in appropriate teaching groups and 
are assigned a Personal Tutor. Once this has been completed, the information will be shared with 
you via the post. Please expect a phone call from your personal tutor in early July to introduce 
themselves to you, and to be a point of contact if you have any queries or concerns. 

With regard to September, we are still finalising the first day arrangements and are currently waiting 
on further advice from the Government before we share anything that could be confusing or 
conflicting. It is our intention to use the first day back as a transition day to secondary school.  At this 
point in time we expect that uniform for the first part of the term will be PE kit. The Academy PE kit 
is compulsory for all students and can be purchased from Baker and Sons in Wellington. Further 
information on PE kit will follow in due course. 

If you have any further questions or concerns, feel free to email me on rhall@madeleyacademy.com.  

Thank you for your co-operation and support in these challenging times. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr Hall 
Year 7 Manager 
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